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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
TANISHA EDWARDS, CFO AND DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF TO THE SPEAKER
RICHARD LEE, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO.: 1050-A
                                        
COMMITTEE: Transportation and Infrastructure

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York,  in relation to limiting the amount of personal injury insurance coverage that the taxi and limousine commission may require for licensed vehicles


	SPONSORS: Council Members De La Rosa, Ayala, Banks, Ossé, Marte, Hudson, Williams, Restler, Krishnan, Gutiérrez, Sanchez, Stevens, Nurse, Brannan, Menin, Powers, Dinowitz, Joseph, Brewer, Zhuang, Bottcher,   Farías, Narcisse, Rivera, Louis, Gennaro, Abreu, Riley, Feliz,  Carr and Vernikov (in conjunction with the Queens Borough President)


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 1050-A would prohibit the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) from requiring the vehicles it licenses to have personal injury protection (also known as no-fault) liability coverage in an amount greater than the amount required by state law.

EFFECTIVE DATE:  March 1, 2026
CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE:

	

	Effective FY26
	FY Succeeding Effective FY27
	Full Fiscal Impact FY27

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: Fiscal 2026

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2027

IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  The Office of Management and Budget’s (OMB) estimate of this legislation’s impact on the City’s revenues is consistent with the Council’s estimate.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as DOT would utilize existing resources to fulfill its requirements. The estimate provided by OMB is consistent with the Council’s assessment.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 		New York City Council Finance Division
	                                                           		                        
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:		Adrian M. Drepaul, Senior Financial Analyst 

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 		Julia K. Haramis, Unit Head
		Chima Obichere, Deputy Director 
Nicholas Connell, Counsel
                                                           		Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director


OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: OMB provided a cost estimate that is attached in full.


LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: 
https://legistar.council.nyc.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=6874625&GUID=6C24B84A-3C88-4D19-8BE7-203B250FE1B6&Options=ID|Text|&Search=1050


DATE PREPARED: June 9, 2025

HEARING DATE:  June 11, 2025
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